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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

 

Club NEWSLETTER -for Dates Monday 28 March(Mtg 2578) & Monday 4 April (2579) 2022 
 

Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  
 

If you are unable to perform your duties, PLEASE ARRANGE a SUBSTITUTE and advise 

your replacement to David Munro 0418 845 644 or email  davidrmunro@icloud.com. 

IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED STARTING YOUR DUTIES, PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN 

TO DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE. 
 

 

 

 

 

2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  PRESIDENT                Stephany Martin  

             

 

               DATE 

2022 

 

 

 

 

Mon 11th  

April 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham  

 

Mon 18th  

April 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham   

 

Mon 25th  

April 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham   

 

Mon 2nd 

May 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham  
     

    Speaker 
Margaret Beare   TBA 

 

Program 

 

ART SHOW 

BRIEFING 

 

EASTER 

MONDAY 

 

ANZAC DAY 

 

TBA 

Chair Jim Silvestri   TBA 

Rotary 

Information 

 

Elizabeth 

Gagliardi 

 

NO MEETING 

 

NO MEETING 

TBA 

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

   TBA 

Cashier 1 Peter Rumbelow   TBA 

Cashier 2 Susan Harris   TBA 

Steward 1 Kevin Parken   TBA 

Steward 2 

 

Mick Mitolo   TBA 

Raffle John Schubert   TBA 

TIME 6:30 FOR 7:00 PM   6:30 FOR 7:00 PM 

FOCUS FUNDRAISING   FUNDRAISING 

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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VICE PRESIDENT                 Jim Silvestri 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

FELLOWSHIP                Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

RI wants your PI articles or photos – 

Please email to  RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  

A List of Committee Members -is  Here  
East Torrens Rotaract Club Secretary :  

Thomas Lymburn : tlymburn2@gmail.com    

CLUB SUPPORT OFFICERS 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 

peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870  

aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644  

davidrmunro@icloud.com  

Auditor: Dean Crook  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699  editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property: John Russo   
Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Risk Management: Michael McCabe  

Rotary Information: Damian Leach  

Sound: Frank Augello   

Youth Protection: Michael McCabe 

Art Show Convenor: Margaret Beare 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor :  Ralph Holmes ( Deputy: John Russo)  

  

 

Monday 28th March- Meeting 2578 -Pre-Conference Briefing 
 After Sgt Aaron’s invocation & royal toast President Steph welcomed all to the meeting. 

• Secretary Frank’s announcements: - 

o Classics on the Park is booked in for 16 October 2022 with the beneficiaries to be CFS Athelstone and 

Ashton 

o Community Committee is organizing an event for Polio SA Polio Survivors and was given preapproval 

for a $3000 donation to Polio SA in respect of Polio survivors.  

o Proposal for District Grant Applications/Club Promotion Expenses for Approval •Purchase of 2 Marquee 

with full branding and panels – $900 each 

o Proposed to pay Mount Barker Rotary Club $300 for the loan of their donut machine  

o Fundraiser for All kids booked for Sunday June 5, 2022, at the Campbelltown Function Centre at $55 

per person. Fine Foods to cater 

o Gus De Angelis has asked for LOA for a minimum of 3 months and a maximum of 6 months due to 

health reasons APPROVED 

o Vince Belperio has asked for LOA for the period April 11 to May 2, 2022, Approved 

o Anthony Farrugia has asked for LOA due to a Hip Replacement will advise on return 

o Geoffrey Thorpe Past President of this Club Year 1994 -1995 passed away on the 

 23 March 2022 Survived By Judith Thorpe. Condolences to Judith and family. Please let 

Frank know if you wish to attend the funeral. 

o WISH EVERYONE GOING TO THE CONFERENCE SAFE TRAVELS BUT WOULD 

ALSO LIKE TO WISH THE WHOLE ORGANISING COMMITTEE ALL THE BEST 

To District Governor Jeff Neale I would also wish him all the best  

 

 Announcements by: -  

• Margaret Northcote: Has 2 Polio Ute Relay raffle books left -Please take a book. 

• Michael McCabe  

o On behalf of Ralph Holmes -Bakers Delight at Newton kindly donated bags of Hot Cross Buns, 

including vouchers, for our last Shed sale BBQ. They were very popular & thanks to them and Angela 

Ruotolo for organising it. Please support them and tell them you are from Rotary. 

o The Board approved two payments - $5000 to RAWCS Flood Relief Appeal & $5000 to the Rotary 

Foundation for the Ukraine crisis 

• Betty Gebert – Please see Betty for the Club Polo Shirts 

mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/tlymburn2@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
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• Susan Harris – re the Conference – She is delighted with everyone’s help. I know you will all  fulfill 

your roles and work together as a team. 

• Jeff Blanco & Elizabeth Gagliardi- spoke on the arrangements for taking the gear and packing 

arrangements for the conference bags. 

• Attendance Officer – David Munro -if you are going to the conference and not attending our meeting 

next Monday please note your apology in the attendance book. 

 

 
Guest Speakers- Bob & Jenny Humphries -Their time in the RFDS 

 

Chairman Peter Rumbelow introduced our guest speakers 

Jenny and Bob Humphries moved into our retirement village some time ago and over drinks I discovered 

they both had an involvement with the RFDS, Jenny as a Nurse and Bob as a pilot. 

As we support the service significantly through CROE we hear the RFDS story regularly through senior 

management. I thought it would be good to hear something of the nuts and bolts of the organization through 

staff on the ground. 

We had firsthand experience with RFDS when Milton Lewis had a heart attack at Dalhousie Springs at 4am 

one morning. It had been raining so we had to test the airstrip before they would land. 

Jenny was a RN and RM ((midwife) who started her nursing career at Riverton, then RAH and Queen Vic. 

She went to Oodnadatta with Australian Inland Mission in 1969 then had a period at Warawee, the AIM 

facility at Tennyson. 

She then joined the RFDS at Pt Augusta  

Bob joined the Air Force to become a pilot but resigned when he found that he was destined to become a 

Navigator rather than a pilot. 

He learned to fly at the Royal Aero Club then became an instructor on graduating. 

He then went to Pt Augusta with Pt Augusta Air Services who had the RFDS contract. They met during their 

time with RFDS. 

He then became an Air Traffic Controller in 1973 and after retiring from this stressful occupation went back 

to flight training and lecturing at Uni of SA  

Please welcome Jenny and Bob Humphries 

 

Jenny & Bob both spoke proudly & fondly of their years of service with the RFDS. Bob spoke on the 

technical side & history of the RFDS how it developed to what we know today. It is an expensive operation 

to run and relies on both govt and private donations to exist. The spoke of the type of planes used in his 

career with the RFDS, the dedication of the mostly young pilots & their medical crew to perform their 

lifesaving and medical evacuations & /or visits to remote country areas. There wasn’t as much red tape in 

those earlier days. They had to fly in everywhere often in difficult conditions, especially for mercy flights 

but now they have to be more aware.  It was certainly exciting, especially for a young pilot, and it was 

deeply rewarding to use your skills and training to help others so directly and be part of such a great 

organisation & team. 

Jenny spoke firsthand on her role with the RFDS as a flight nurse and the many emergency situations both 

she & the crew faced over the years. Most stations had an airstrip. In the early days the planes were 

equipped with just basic items, such as a medical kit, an oxygen cylinder and an IV drip. The planes were 

also not pressurized and unlike 

today would take much longer to 

do a round trip from their base. 

The RFDS would regularly fly to 

remote areas where they would 

hold medical sessions & would 

often be diverted to attend 

emergencies from there.  

https://www.flyingdoctor.org.au/about-the-rfds/history/rfds-sections-history/
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 She fondly remembers how the RFDS were always supported very generously by those in the Outback. 

Local businesses, farmers, stations, individuals and organisations would all support them in whatever way 

they could. E.g.  A station manager would say to the auctioneer – “Those 3 cattle are for the RFDS”; a 

farmer would donate the proceeds of grain or hay to the RFDS; Oodnadatta Hospital had a yearly fete & 

white elephant stall, which was a fundraiser for the RFDS where stockman would donate handmade 

leatherwork items. 

At the conclusion of their inspiring talk many questions were 

asked but the feeling of the audience was well summed up 

by Rotarian Gail Casey when she said “We salute you. Thank 

you for coming here tonight and sharing your experience 

with the RFDS & your stories of bush medicine. You have 

our support. “ 

Chair Peter also thanked them for sharing their most 

interesting personal stories & journey with the RFDS, for 

which we have supported for many years as a Club, 

especially with our CROE (Campbelltown Rotary Outback 

Experience). 

Pictured right is Chairman Peter Rumbelow, Jenny & Bob 

Humphries, and President Steph. 

 

 

Monday 4th April - Meeting 2579 -Post Conference 
 

After Sgt Aaron’s invocation & royal toast President Steph welcomed all to the 

meeting and congratulated all for their outstanding work in making the District Conference 

held at Tanunda this last weekend an outstanding success. 

 

• Secretary Frank announced that the funeral for Geoffrey Thorpe Past President of this Club 

Year 1994 -1995 will be held on Thursday 7th April as per the notice >>> 

 

• David Fenton announced the Community Committee is holding a joint project & funding 

with the RC of Unlay & the Variety Club at the Zoo for 1000 kids and is by running two 

BBQs on the day. This is planned for Tuesday May 10th from 9:30am-2:30pm. 

If you would like to help, please contact David or Elizabeth Gagliardi. 

 

• Denise Dinham announced that the fellowship committee is  

o  is planning a fellowship pub dinner at the Marratyville Hotel Kensington on the 29th 

April. Please indicate your interest to attend on the circular.  

o The Club’s Birthday meeting that was postponed earlier will now be on Monday 9th 

May at San Giorgio’s. 

 

• Jeff Blanco thanked everyone that helped pack the 410 Conference Bags. There were over 

3000 items packed into those bags. Also, a big thank you to Tony & Mark’s who supplied 

the bags & fruit, together with the other generous sponsors for supplying goodies such as 

water (Crystal Springs), Apple Spritzer (Ashton Valley Fresh), nuts (Nature’s Delight)  

fruchocs (The FruChocs Shop), vouchers etc. A special thanks to Tony Lagozzino for bringing in so many 

sponsors. 

 

• Susan Harris as Chairperson of the Conference Committee thanked everyone for 

their amazing support, and it really was a magnificent team effort. A special personal 

thanks to Jane Gascoigne who as the Registrar helped out not only her, but so many others 

on so many things. Thank you, Jane.  

 

https://www.marryatvillehotel.com.au/
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• DG Jeff had some announcements  

o He has correspondence from the RC of Goolwa 

who are doing a wine package deal. Please see 

Jeff if you can support it & get some great wine 

as well. 

o As outgoing DG, Jeff next year will be involved 

with assisting with booking accommodation at 

the next District Conference which is to be 

linked conjointly with the 2023 Rotary 

International Convention to be held on 27-31 

May 2023. More details to follow. If you are 

thinking of going to either or both, please think 

about securing your accommodation soon.   

 

o Lastly, DG Jeff acknowledged the marvellous 

District Conference held at Tanunda held lst-3rd 

April, finishing up yesterday. Thanks to President 

Steph, Susan and her Conference Committee and 

members for making it such a success. Everything 

was amazing, the speakers, the organisation, the 

decorations, the food, venues etc. Jeff & Jenny 

are so proud of the Conference and of your 

support & dedication to aim high and produce 

such a great conference enjoyed by all. Well done 

& thanks to you all. 

       Pictured right is DG Jeff, Conference Chair 

Susan Harris and President Steph who presented 

a bouquet of flowers to Jane Gascoigne in recognition and thanks for all the hard work she did and 

support she provided, to help make the Conference, the outstanding success it was. 

 

 
 

   Rotary Information- Damian Leach – My year as President 2015-2016 

 
Chair Nigel Quadros introduced Damian Leach who then spoke and gave a 

presentation of his year as President. 

My Rotary Year 

Be A Gift to the World. Ravi Ravindran challenged us in the year 2015-16 to give the gifts of time, talent, 

and knowledge to improve the lives of 

communities across the globe. Over the 

coming couple of minutes, I’d like to take 

you through how we showed this in our 

local, national, and international 

communities that year 

o The Board  

President-Damian Leach, Vice President-

Milton Lewis / Peter Rumbelow; 

Secretary-Lynton Nicholas 

Treasurer -David Fenton; Immediate Past 

President-Frank Orlando, President Elect 

(President 2016-17) & Community 

Service-Bryan Schell; Fellowship -Elizabeth Gagliardi; Fundraising -Netty Heinrich; International Service 

and The Rotary Foundation-Stephany Martin; Membership Attraction and Retention-John Schubert; 

Vocational Service-Vince Belperio; Youth Service-Brad Silby 
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Community Service : We supplied 50 books written by Mem Fox, Ten Little Fingers and Ten Little Toes 

for all babies born during the latter half of February and the beginning of March. The books were distributed 

to the mums by club members, Gwen and John Schubert, Jane Gascoigne, Mary Vincent, Margaret 

Northcote, Brad and Helen Silby, Netty and Manfred Heinrich, Tony and Eunice Uren who attended the 

Hospital on a regular basis. Both the Hospital and the recipients were excited by this gift, and the volunteers 

also had a very rewarding experience. 

We presented $1,000 to Alison Menaud from the Eastern Adelaide Domestic Violence Service. 

In recognition of our 50th year of Charter, we had some speakers about previous club projects. A significant 

one of these was hearing from Abby Burton about the significant improvement in her life she experienced 

when we donated a van for her transport in the late 1980s. 

The second largest donation for the year, was made to the “Ripples Community Art Group” to assist in the 

development of the Community Arts Shed, in conjunction with a Federal Grant and the Campbelltown City 

Council at Lochiel Park. We donated $10,000.  

We also supported Kick Start for Kids after hearing from the founder, Ian Steel. 

Also, in recognition of our 50th year, was the largest donation for the year of $32,174 was made to the North 

Eastern Community Hospital for the purchase of a Panda Bedded Baby Warmer. This piece of equipment 

keeps delicate premature babies warm during the trying start of their lives. It sees them through X-rays, 

surgeries and day to day survival whilst providing doctors and nurses with better lighting and important 

information to assist the baby. The doctors, nurses and new parents were all so grateful for the new addition 

to the hospital to assist in the survival of these precious lives in the future. 

  
Fellowship was very active in 2015-16, 

with fellowship gatherings in local pubs 

commencing in August. We had a visit to 

the Neale property in Swan Reach in 

September, and a Seafood night at the 

Molfetta Club in October. We also dressed 

up in medical attire to celebrate the visit of 

the District Governor, Dr Dick Wilson. 

We had our Melbourne Cup night on 2 

November, with a sweep and Fashion 

Prizes. 

We held a golf weekend from 11-13 November at the Berri Golf Club, as we headed in to the Christmas 

season. 

We held our Club Christmas Dinner on 14 December arranged by host extraordinaire Stan McPhee, and 

Lynton Nicholas as MC. I invited the club to my home for a BBQ as a social event the following Saturday 

night with 30 members attending, and we had the Children’s Christmas Party that Monday. 

As we welcomed the new year we had our Shed Meeting, where we also welcomed back Past Youth 

Exchange student Heini Lampela. Shortly after, we held our Australia Day Breakfast.  

In February we held our Annual Bowls night, with awards going to Frank Orlando, Graham Wallis and 

Michael Dilena.  
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In March we held our annual Movie Night watching Bicentennial man, and later in the year had a brunch at 

Café Va Bene. 

Fellowship: The Shed raised $74,518 in 

addition to about $1,500 donated to various 

local charities. 

The Art Show raised just shy of $10,000 

under the leadership of Elizabeth Gagliardi. 

Our Porchetta Night, and involvement with 

Carnevale was coordinated by Vince 

Belperio and cleared $7,700, and our wine 

sales raised $3,500.  

 

 

International Service & RI :  

From the beginning of the Rotary year, we 

had planned to achieve our club’s first 

Global Grant in the last 10 years. The 

project was to provide more adequate water 

and sanitation to a school in Fiji. We chose 

to work with the Rotary Club of Lautoka to 

provide a small school with suitable toilets 

for the rainy conditions (as they had no 

shelter between the toilet facilities and the 

school buildings), fix their septic tank, and 

provide them with separated boys and girls 

showering facilities. 

Unfortunately, just before the final signoff for the project from Evanston, a Hurricane tore through Fiji, and 

the recipient club had to withdraw from the project given the competing demands. Tony Eddowes, Stephany, 

and David Fenton played a key role in this project. 

We held our second International Women’s Day event with over 300 people in attendance, raising $12,000 

for International projects.  

We hosted the Polio Ute as well and sold raffle tickets at the Newton shops. 

We also hosted South Australian of the Year, Gill Hicks speaking about her experience of the London 

Bombings and her advocacy for Peace.  

 

Membership:  

A total of 16 names were submitted by 

members to our committee for 

consideration through 2015 – 2016. The 

committee conducted 13 interviews of 

these proposals and we inducted 9 new 

members. Our growth for the year was 

three members, arresting four years of 

reducing membership. Rotary Information 

was managed by this 

committee by sharing their 

knowledge with the broader 

club in areas of interest. 

A successful Fireside 

Meeting was held at the 

home of Jeff and Jenny 

Neale. It was observed that it 

was most beneficial as much 
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more information on Rotary was conveyed in a relaxed and informal home setting. 

The committee introduced the concept of a casual badge for members and partners to use at Club activities 

held away from the Club. 

 

Vocational: We hosted a couple of 

Vocational Speakers during the year, 

including the Small Business Commissioner, 

John Chapman, and two behind the Badge 

speakers in Lou Dimech and Brett Coombs. 

We did a Vocational Visit to the North 

Eastern Community Hospital, including a 

tour by the Chief Executive, and the club 

was recognized for our long and ongoing 

involvement with the Hospital. 

We did a tour of the Adelaide Oval followed 

by a dinner on the banks of the River Torrens. 

In addition, we presented two Pride of Workmanship Awards to Ninno’s Smallgoods, and Java Lifestyles 

Coffee. 

 

Youth: We sponsored Amelie Peters, Shannon 

Austen and Thuy Kim Van to RYLA. 

Our Club sponsored Ross Monahan, and also 

supported the attendance of Mateus Nowak to the 

National Youth Science Forum. 

We hosted RYPEN sponsoring seven students from St 

Ignatius and Charles Campbell, and many club 

members attended to welcome the participants and 

enjoy a BBQ dinner provided by the club. 

We also supported the District program, Rotary 

Youth WELL being to the tune of $2,000. 

We supported six Indigenous basketballers playing 

for North Adelaide.  

For the Sports Grants, we supported the Magill 

Church of Christ, Hectorville Football Club, 

Athelstone Football Club and Athelstone Cricket 

Club. 

We catered for 1100 people at the Movies in the Park, which was a 50th Birthday celebration project. The 

movie shown was Jurassic World. 

We also supported Australian Diamond, Erin Bell for a netball masterclass for our local netball clubs. We 

also hosted Erin at the club, with 80 young netballers attending and hearing her speak. 

 

50th Birthday: In preparation for 

our 50th Birthday Gala Dinner, we 

approached as many previous club 

members as we could locate and 

were delighted that, together with 

invited district personnel and 

members from other clubs, in 

excess of 80 guests attended. We 

had over 210 people in attendance 

on the night. 
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Apart from the food, the function was a success, and the late 

Eric Webb produced a video that was shown on the night of 

the history of the club. There was also a video created of the 

event including contributions made by Past Presidents and a 

number of members were awarded PHF’s and sapphire pins, 

and we awarded the club’s first Double Sapphire Pins to 

Reg Neale, Barry Donaldson, Eric Webb and David 

Richards. 

Later in the year, we were feted at a Civic Reception hosted 

by the Campbelltown Council.  

 

Pictured Right is Chair Nigel Quadros with Damian & President Steph.  

 

 

G’day Possums–this is your page. Remember “If 

it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto 

 

   Too Wit t’ Woo’s -Suggestion for the week 

o Learn a card trick.  

o Have a firm handshake. 

 

• RCC Jigsaw Puzzles  

 

You must arrange all the pieces to match the picture. (35 pieces) in the bottom LH cnr. 

(You can select the ghost button if you need to cheat)    

 

 Note the time it takes so you can get bragging rights.  Happy Puzzlerling! 

 (You can do it on any device)   

   To play, click on the links below.  (Which is provided by 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/ ) 

This Weeks Puzzles –  

< What next? Chicken free Chicken   HERE  (Seen at 

the local supermarket!)  

• Last Shed Sale – The BBQ Crew  HERE  > 

 

 

• Some Photos regards the Conference thanks to Betty Gebert. 

 

 

Preparation for the 

Stage Decoration at 

Faith Lutheran 

College 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=3e5171479639
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=1cc5c22b145e
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Pic 1-Photoshopped? 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks Betty 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Some more random Pics of the Conference & much more Here  

 

 

 

 

Pic 2-Who is the fairest of them 
all? 

Pic 3-2 Handsome dudes in Tanunda 

Pic 4-Here we go having fun in Tanunda Pic 5-Party time in Tanunda!! 

https://photos.google.com/share/AF1QipOrJfkt-gtYXphZYIwYHHHloImy-syrU9YEx5rbwnoKdh4qcE1RhWqWu2QLhEuKMw?key=UmpmaUE1Q2N3eS00MzYySzlWN3lFdG5ra3lINXd3
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For all the Madison dance enthusiasts at the Conference Gala Dinner you must check these links out:- 

 

o Yee Haa- https://youtu.be/qHqzjQty7aY 

 

o Trucker Pete’s tutorial   https:// youtu.be/OvX4Ii_ej5c 

 

o It was 5.20pm, on Sunday November 29th, 2015, at the Horsham City Oval, AUSTRALIA, that 254 

people set a new World Record for NUTBUSH Dancing. They 

danced for over 5 Minutes and 15 Seconds. The youngest 

dancer was 6 and the oldest was 90 years of age. 

https://youtu.be/q0CA605NS1E 

How about a Thorndon Park? World record attempt? 

 

o And this incredible Zaouli Dance from the Ivory Coast  

https://youtu.be/5fSQAQ-GOzw    

 

 

https://youtu.be/qHqzjQty7aY
https://youtu.be/OvX4Ii_ej5c
https://youtu.be/q0CA605NS1E
https://youtu.be/5fSQAQ-GOzw
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    A link to the District Website is HERE  

 

 

 

Please return your Raffle Books to Margaret Northcote asap before 

May 1st   

• Can you help out at the Shed ? or  

Have a few hours to spare ?  If you can please contact 

Ralph  Holmes . He would love to have some more helpers 

for  pickups and especially with meeting buyers at the Shed 

after digital sales. This is not difficult, but you need to be 

on call at a designated time to meet and greet buyers as required. If you can 

spare a day a week either Monday, Wednesday ,Thursday or Friday . Ralph can then  draft up a roster to 

share the duties.  

• Community Director Elizabeth Gagliardi spoke on how well the Community 

Connections Café was going. It is on again this Wed 9th March from 10:30am-

1pm. It originally started with 8 people attending but by word of mouth there are 

now 21. A great success. Lunch is provided by meals on Wheels, and we have 

cooking demonstrations thanks to Angela Ruotolo and Chair Yoga exercises by 

Elena Russo.   

Though the Café is going well we NEED MORE HELPERS especially to SETUP. 

PLEASE CONSIDER TURNING UP, SEE WHAT IS HAPPENING & PERHAPS LEND A HAND.  

The Council provides GREAT SUPPORT, but we just NEED a FEW MORE HELPERS to SHARE THE 

ACTIVITIES.  

 

• Rotarian Rob McLennan from the RC of Adelaide Light is a Wednesday Magazine 

announcer on 88.7 Coast FM (A Community Radio Station), & together with Fiona 

Biedermann RC Seaford & PR officer for D9510 & other guests, present a monthly 

ROTARY RADIO SEGMENT. Please tune in!  Link Here 

 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 

• Club History- for copies of any club photos/info please provide the secretary with a USB greater 

than 12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and he 

will happily copy them for you.  

 

• Please visit and explore the Club’s Website 

(Club Runner) here.  

https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   Once you 

logon you can check that your personal 

information is correct, and you can easily update 

it. The site is a great resource & promotion tool 

for all Club & Rotary Information.  If you are not 

sure of your login name or password, please 

contact Alyssa Morran our PR Director.   

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Brett Coombs 

0421 323 699 to order. 

 

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and Business Excellence 

Awards. Please contact Jane Gascoigne. 

https://rotary9510.org/
http://www.coastfm.com.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/
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•   Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE   

• Some Links to Campbelltown Mayor Jill’s recent Campbelltalk.  

o  We caught up with local furniture artist and designer Tony Mercorella 

of Benjamin Timber Studio, to chat about his recent success winning 

the Premier’s Award at the Tasmanian Craft Fair. Tony has been 

making bespoke and one-of-a-kind furniture piece right here in Newton 

for the last 40+ years   

Link is Here > https://youtu.be/hT7tPyLkAj8 

 

o  Thorndon Park Super Playground Fly Through: Take a flight through 

an artist’s impression of the Thorndon Park Super Playground Stage 2 

Concept Plan! Link is Here > https://youtu.be/ffxv-hBL5UI 

 

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

 

 
Fines session by  Sgt Aaron  ( Contact Sgt Aaron aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au  or 0431 213 870) 

Congratulations Aaron: Your fine sessions $76.45 broke a record making more than the Raffle 

this week $76!!  We don’t know whether to laugh or cry? 

 
 

Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )     

Peter Rumbelow Welfare Officer 

Hearing about the death of PP Geoff Thorpe reminded me that he lived in Greenglade Drive, Paradise, and 

was Headmaster of Thorndon High School. 

Greenglade Drive was “Rotary Village “with the following members living in that great location on the 

Linear Park. 

Rex Irvine, Bob Stubbs, Tony Eddowes, Tony Uren, Peter Rumbelow, Ian Reddy, John Mack and Geoff 

Thorpe. 

In addition, Graham Wallis lived one house from the street, Bruce Davis two houses, Stan McPhee one 

street away and Reg Neale on Junction Road which ran onto Greenglade Drive.  

Geoff was President in 1994-5 and John Bennett was his Secretary 

 

   For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health are of concern to 

us all. May you get better soon. 

 
• Birthdays, Anniversaries Absences   

 

Birthdays-Members: TBA at mtg 

Birthdays-Partners:  TBA at Mtg 

Induction Anniversaries: TBA at Mtg   

Leave of Absence Register:  Nicki Rowe – TBA, Tyler Lawrence – to June 30th, Lou Dimech – TBA; Brad 

Silby 29 July 2021 to 30 June 2022.   

  

• Attendance report by David Munro - Taking into account makeups following the district conference 

and this attending the zoom meeting the corrected attendance figures was 86.1% 

There were 9 makeups from conference attendance; 9 Rotarians on LOA or prolonged absence (exempt 

from membership requirements); there were 22 apologies and several silent members (i.e., no apology). 

https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/council
https://youtu.be/hT7tPyLkAj8
https://youtu.be/ffxv-hBL5UI
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
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Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the backbone of our 

fundraising. Note Shed sales are the last Saturday of the month except as shown in red italics: - Subject 

to Covid Restrictions 

 

• 2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month- The Community Connections Café – 

10:30am-1pm (run by volunteers from the Club and Council) Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 

0403 602 999. See Flyer  

More willing Helpers needed especially to setup. 

 

 

• Sunday 26th June -Club Changeover- TTG Golf Club -PE Michael McCabe.  

 

 
Meeting Stats (Gold Pot goes to the -The Smith Family )                                                         

 

 

Mtg 

No 

 

Attendance 

 

Gold Pot: 

 

Raffle: 

 

Sergeant: 

 

2578 69 % $43.85 $80 $55.50 

2579 86.1 % $35.20 $76 $76.45 

 
    President’s Thought for the week    

Mtg 2578: When eagles are silent, parrots begin to chatter.    Winston Churchill 

Mtg 2579: If you cut too many corners, you will end up going around in circles.      Unknown  

Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much.    Helen Keller 

 

 
Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If anyone has 

any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up on meeting night or email me with your content. Electronic 

format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves a lot of retyping.  Rotary E clubs Link  Here .   

 
   
 

https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Helen_Keller
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/
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